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Wednesday, 7th saw a thank you morning tea for our parent helpers.  I believe this experience signified Mount 
Kuring-Gai Public School.  Our staff to one, under the guidance of Mrs. Wasowski thoroughly enjoyed putting this 
gathering together.  Without the support of the community, a school will never reach its full potential.  On behalf of 
the staff and students, I would like to once again thank the community and helpers for making 2011 such an  
educational success. 
 
At the last P&C meeting, I presented the 2011 final Principal‘s Report.  Within that report I outlined many of the 
academic successes achieved through 2011.  These successes would not be possible without a staff with capac-
ity, professionalism and a true love of the craft of teaching.  I believe the students of our school are extremely for-
tunate to have such a staff.  I thank them for their outstanding efforts through 2011. 
 
I have received some wonderful feedback from parents after the 2012 leadership speeches.  As the students 
stood in front of their peers, parents and community members, I was extremely proud of every candidate.  I am 
looking forward to working with every candidate in 2012 where we will be launching the new ‗Leader In Me‘ pro-
gram.   
 
2012 will also see the launch of our new whole school community welfare program ‗You Can Do It – Program 
Achieve‘.  An integral part of the program is the Investing in Parents project.  Having implemented this program 
at a previous school, I strongly believe our community will respond positively to the project.  It will create a bond 
and shared understanding between the school and community at a new level.   
 
Thank you to all community members who completed our evaluation surveys.  The feedback was honest and  
appreciated.  
 
2012 classes: Please see over for an explanation of our current and future position.  
  
I wish everyone a safe and happy break.  
  
Kind regards, 
Glenn O‘Neill 

From the Principal 

Term 4, Week 10 
 
Monday, 12th December   COL dress rehearsal 
 
Tuesday,  13th December   Celebration of Learning 
 
Wednesday, 14th December Year 6 Mini Fete 
 
     School band performing at 
     Berowra Senior Citizens  
 
Friday, 16th December   Year 6 Farewell 
 
     Last day for students 
 
     Reports home                                                                                                                                                     
 
                                                            

 Term 1, Week 1 (2012) 
                                                           
 Friday, 27th January   Staff Development  Day  
     No students 
 
Term 1, Week 2 
 
Monday, 30th January   Students return 
 
Monday, 30th January  Best Start Assessments 
     Commence (Kindergarten) 
 
Thursday, 2nd February   Kindergarten commence 
     classes 
 
Term 1, Week 3    
 
Wednesday, 8th February  Leadership camp   
      
     

Calendar Dates 

Term 4, Week 9 

mailto:mtkuringga-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au


OOSH News 

STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAYS  

As mentioned in the school newsletter Monday 19th and Tuesday 20th December are Staff Development 
Days.  
  
OOSH plans on being open 7.15am-6.30pm, we are also looking at having an excursion on the Monday 
19th.  
  
Cost is $35 for non-excursion or $45 for an excursion day. Excursion days in the past have been lots of fun 
for the kids. School children who do not attend Mt Kuring-Gai Public can also attend but will need to also 
pay the registration fee and complete a registration form.  CCB and CCR are applicable for Staff Develop-
ment Days.  

  
Please confirm by Thursday 8 December if you would like to book in for the staff development days so we 
can organise staffing requirements.  
 

OOSH RAFFLE  Thank you to those that have already donated to the Christmas Hamper it is greatly ap-

preciated. Donations are still being accepted if you have not had a chance to drop off a donation as yet at 

OOSH. So far we have hamper items, a quilted Christmas Fairy wall hanging, a voucher for a car detail 

and bottles of wine as prizes. Don't forget to pick up a book of 10 raffle tickets from OOSH to sell to friends, 

family, colleagues and neighbours. If you are able to sell more than 1 book please let OOSH staff know so 

that they can organise an additional book/s for you. Tickets are $1 each or 10 for $8. Sold ticket books are 

to be returned to OOSH by 12 December 2011. 

 

I wish to thank all of the OOSH staff and executive for maintaining one of the best OOSH programs in the 

North Sydney Region.  Congratulations and all the best for the festive season 

 

Glenn O’Neill.  

Mount Kuring-gai Public School 

2012 staffing and classes 

Planning for 2012—2014 school cycle is well underway.  An important part of this planning is developing a 
strong, supportive and most importantly sustainable staffing model.  With variations to enrolments comes 
variations to plans and this year is no different to many I have encountered in the past.   
I have sought the advice of our P&C, your representative body on various staffing models and sources of 
funding.  After serious consideration and conversations with our staff and colleague principals I have de-
cided to fund all staffing and class structures from our government ‗Global‘ allocation.  
It was my wish to have announced classes and structures this year for 2012, however, this will not be pos-
sible.   
My priorities are to ensure that the students in our school are placed in class structures that maximize the 
resources and learning outcomes for every child.  To that end, all students will be placed in classes on 
Monday, 30th, January 2012.  It is important to note that these classes (as in every NSW DEC school) are 
temporary until the principal receives final confirmation of enrolment and funding (18th, February).   
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank our P&C executive for their advice and support in this matter.  

 

From the office 

Are there any green thumbs, landscape designers or just all-round gardening enthusiasts.  The office staff 
are looking for ideas / designs for re-developing the front of our administration block using recycled prod-
ucts.  This is part of our school improvement program and we would love some help.   
 
Thanks a bunch :)  
Glenn and the office staff.  



Canteen News. 
 
What a busy and exciting year it has been using our new canteen. We have survived and 
I know the children have enjoyed it. To quote one excited Kindy child,    

 
―Mrs West, is the cafeteria open?‖ 

 
As the year draws to a close I will be running the canteen stock down. With only two more 
trading days left it may be necessary to offer alternatives if we are out of stock of certain 
items. So please be patient. We still have stock of delicious Spaghetti Bolognese for 
$2.00 a portion. So why not give it a try. 
I would like to thank everyone who has contributed to such a wonderful year. There are 
too many volunteers to mention, but you know who you are. A heartfelt thanks from me to 
you for assisting with the smooth running of the canteen. 
 
Also, a special thank-you to our trusty office ladies who assisted me with any administra-
tion requirements. It has been fun and the kids will agree with that. 
 
We were successful in opening the canteen on both Monday and Thursdays from term 2 
and plan on continuing this into 2012 for the whole year. However this is only possible 
with the trusty canteen Mums and Dads who volunteer their precious time. 
 
Could all existing canteen volunteers and anyone else wishing to join the ―Canteen 
Team‖ please let me know if you are available for the roster in 2012. 
 
If I don‘t hear from you I will assume you are happy to continue. Please email or phone 
me on 0421 922 537 or 9457 0636 or westmalb@tpg.com.au 
 
I would like to say a special farewell to Judy Friend who will be leaving the canteen and 
the school after many years of volunteering. Good luck with high school. 
 
On a final note:   
 

The canteen will reopen for business on Monday the 6
th

 February 2012. 
Wishing everyone a very Merry Christmas and a Safe and Healthy 2012. I Look for-

ward to working with you all again in the new year! 

On behalf of the students and staff of our great school, I would like to offer my sincerest 

appreciation to Abby and her incredibly hard working team.  Have a great and very well 

deserved break.   

Glenn O’Neill.  





Please support our wonderful sponsors 

Mount Kuring-gai Public School 



Mount Kuring-gai Public School 

 

Chambers & Frewin First National Real Estate was 

established in 1923, making the company the longest 

serving real estate agency in the Hornsby area. 

 

Our comprehensive services include Sales, Rentals 

and Property Management of both Residential and 

Commercial Properties. 

 

Our company employs a professional team of people 



We’re St ill Swimm ing!  
 

Ho rnsb y Sw im  Club  w ould  like t o  invit e sw im m ers o f  all ages and  ab ilit y  t o  com e and  jo in  us at  

our  new  hom e at  t he Knox Gram m ar  Schoo l Aq uat ic Cen t re on  Fr id ay n igh t s!  

We are b ack in  t he sw im  an d  our  club  n igh t s are b et t er  t h an  ever ! We have 25m , 50m , 100m , 

200m  and  relay even t s on  o f f er  every Fr id ay n igh t . You are essen t ially racing  against  yourself  t o  

im p rove your  PB each  w eek. Our  m em b ers love b eing t oget her  and  in  t he w at er  again , esp e-

cially  since t he loss o f  o ur  b eloved  Hornsb y Po o l. Every club  n igh t  f in ishes b ef o re 9.30p m  an d  

leaves t he w eekend  f ree f o r  o t her  act ivit ies! 

If  you are a keen  sw im m er , o r  w ould  just  like t o  m ake Fr id ay n igh t s’ Fam ily n igh t  aro und  t h e 

p oo l, com e along, exp er ience t h e club  an d  “t est  t h e w at ers” every Fr id ay n igh t  f rom  7.15p m  

(r ace en t ry) at  Knox Po o l, Woo d ville Ave, War raw ee. 

Fo r  m ore in f o rm at ion , p lease em ail t he com m it t ee at  ho rn sb ysw im t eam @yahoo .com .au  o r  v isit  

our  w eb sit e w w w .horn sb ysw im club .com   

Mount Kuring-gai Public School 

BEROWRA NETBALL CLUB REGISTRATIONS FOR 
                      WINTER SEASON 2012 

                                   Will be held on Saturday 28 January 2012 at the Berowra  

      Soccer Clubhouse 9am to 3pm          

            We welcome new players of all ages and also seniors wishing to  

      register a whole team  

 All new netta players (aged 7 – 8) will receive a CLUB PLAYING SHIRT FREE on 
registration. 

For further information contact   David on 9456 5182    Julie on 9456 4664 

http://berowra.netball.asn.au 

Family Discounts apply 

mailto:hornsbyswimteam@yahoo.com.au
http://www.hornsbyswimclub.com


At 19-21 Leighton Place, Hornsby, 

www.hondagymnastics.com.au 

2012 January Holiday Clinic 
Fully set up with Olympic Gymnastics equipment 10m tumbling trampoline, Bungee 

Jump,foam pit, ropes and eating & TV area. 

2012 Jan. Holiday Clinics: You can pick up a form in our website! 

Wk1 9-13;    Wk2 16-20;     Wk 3 23-27(not 26th) 
Contact us on 94824341 or email:  kaz@hondagymnastics.com.au 

Mount Kuring-gai Public School 

FORBES 
FOOTWEAR 

Summer Shoe Sale 
 

03/12/11—10/12/11 
 

ALL STOCK REDUCED 
Children‘s, Ladies and  

Men‘s styles. 
 

Inc large sizes & orthotic footwear 
 

Prices slashed on 
Major brands including 

 
Clarks; Slazenger; New Balance; Hush Pup-

pies; Diana Ferrari; Floorsheim 
 

153 Pacific Hwy Hornsby—9477 1613 
Open Monday—Saturday 

http://www.hondagymnastics.com.au/
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NORTH SHORE SPEECH THERAPY 
 

  

SOCIAL SKILLS GROUPS   
(January 16th à 20th, 2012) 

Speech Pathology & Literacy Specialists 

 

       SOCIAL SKILLS GROUPS   
(January 16th à 20th, 2012) 

 

Eye contact & Greeting people  

Conversation Skills 

Joining a group 

Problem Solving 

Giving Compliments  

Making & Keeping Friends 

Avoiding arguments & Bullying 

 

P 9411 3727 or www.speechtherapy.com.au for more 

information. You can also enroll online. 

Opening accounts for School Banking – great news! 
 
School Banking accounts can now be opened at any Commonwealth Bank.  You no longer 
need to complete application forms and return them to school.  Just go into any branch and 
ask to open a Youthsaver account for school banking. 
 
Take in identification for you and your child (such as drivers license and birth certificate) and 
you will receive your Dollarmites wallet on the spot – it is that easy!  If you are a Common-
wealth Bank customer with Netbank you have the option to open the account on line as well! 
 
From January 2012 when children make their first deposit they will get their first token and 
our school will also receive $5 commission.  Thank you for supporting our school and teach-
ing your child good savings skills. 

CAROLS IN THE CARPARK 
 

Sunday 18th December 2011 
St John‘s Anglican Church, Royston 

Pde Asquith 
6pm - Entertainment, free sausage  

sizzle, face painting & jumping castle 
7.30pm - Carols by glowlight  

Bring a folding chair 

 

ASQUITH LEGUES NETBALL CLUB 

(Girls and Boys) 

5th February 2012 

At Asquith Leagues Club 

10am till 2.00pm 

 

Contact our President Linda Wilton on 0403214410 or email linda70@optusnet.com.au to receive a re-

minder to register for the 2012 season or to enquire about your child playing Netball for great skills, 

http://www.speechtherapy.com.au/
mailto:linda70@optusnet.com.au

